From: <u>Davor Gjurasic</u>

To:David M. Garlington; Charlie BushSubject:Special Session becoming less likelyDate:Monday, July 6, 2020 8:44:02 AM

Good Morning David and Charlie: Last Friday the House Democrats meet and told their members that there would be no special session in August or possibly this summer. There currently is not an agreement between the House, Senate and Governors office on when one should occur and no agreement on the issues and how to deal with them.

At this point I don't see a special session happening anytime soon. I am however meeting/calling/zooming with our 3 legislators over the next 2 weeks to get updates and to go over over issues we put together for a special session and beyond. Ill let you know how they go.

https://www.seattletimes.com/seattle-news/politics/prospects-dim-in-olympia-for-special-legislative-session-on-coronavirus-budget-shortfall/?utm\_source=marketing

Davor Gjurasic Gjurasic Public Affairs P.O. Box 12297 Olympia, WA 98508-2297 (360) 561-1923